
 Eyes on Hong Kong By Johanna De Vries 

 

Hello, my name is Johanna and I’m 

16 years old. This is my first time 

visiting Hong Kong and China in 

general and I really like it. At first I 

had to get used to everything here 

because there are a lot of differences from Germany. The 

first thing is the food. It is very different from 

Germany and I really had to get used to it but 

now it’s okay and I like it. Also the school is 

very different. What I expected was that the 

school would be stricter than in Germany but it 

wasn’t as strict as I expected and especially the 

lessons were very different from what I thought they 

would be like. For example you don’t raise your hand before you say 

something and just say what you 

have to say. The P.E lessons were 

also very different because here 

you usually play games in P.E 

lesson but in Germany we do 

things like gymnastics and running. 

 

In general when you go out 

in Hong Kong there are 

always people on the 

streets. Since I live in a 

small city in Germany, the 

experience was new 

to me because when you go out after 10 pm in where I 

live, you barely see people but in Hong Kong there 

are always a lot of people. In Hong Kong I used 

public transportation a lot. Every time we visited 

something or went to school, we took the bus or 

train. In Germany most people use bikes or walk and 

a lot of people own a car. 

 

I really enjoyed the time here in Hong Kong and it was a very 

interesting experience. Everyone 

was very nice and took good care 

of us. I really hope I can come 

back soon. 

 

 


